Minutes of the January 18, 2022 meeting of the WPCA:

The meeting was called to order at 7AM y Chairman Mayland. In attendance were D. Mayland, C.
Humes, D. Bayersdorfer, R.Leech, T.Atkinson(zoom).

Superintendent Humes reported on the pump situation at East Meadow pump station. New pumps are
needed, as the existing ones are effluent pumps and not the type to move septic waste. The current
situation requires that waste collecting at the filters be manually removed on a periodic basis. After
considerable discussion the committee agreed that C. Humes should get pricing on fixing the situation,
which will require excavating and installing new pumps.

D. Mayland presented the rate numbers if we increased the current rates by 8%. All agreed that an 8%
increase should be enacted for the 2022 — 2023 fiscal year.

Two new members were voted on to the WPCA. They are John Whalen and James Rutledge. All agreed
to this.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 AM

Donald K. Mayland

Chairman, SWPCA



